Continuous Maintenance Procedures 

Continuous Maintenance of Standards and Guidelines

A Standing Standards Project Committee (SSPC) or Standing Guideline Project Committee (SGPC) approved to operate under continuous maintenance procedures should follow the procedures in this section. Continuous Maintenance Proposals (CMPs) may be submitted at any time by the public or by a Committee member. . Standards approved to operate under continuous maintenance procedures may make revisions using addenda (small changes) resulting from proposed changes or may revise the entire standard at once.
Processing Change Proposals

ASHRAE Staff shall review submitted proposals for accuracy to ensure they show changes to the most recent published version of the standard, and may communicate with the proposer as needed to ensure the accuracy of the submitted information.

ASHRAE Staff shall forward CMPs to the SSPC or SGPC Chair for committee action and response. The SSPC or SGPC should communicate with the proposer as needed to clarify the intent of the proposal.

Responding to the Proposer of Change Proposals
A committee responder shall draft a recommended SSPC or SGPC response, including any potential changes to the standard and submit it to the SSPC or SGPC Chair. Options for SSPC or SGPC responses are limited to:

a) proposed change accepted for public review without modification;

b) proposed change accepted for public review with modification;

c) proposed change accepted for further study; and

d) proposed change rejected.

The response should provide reasons for any recommendation other than option a) “accepted for public review without modification.”

Option c) “proposed change accepted for further study” should not be used unless the further study can be completed within 7 months of approval of the option. Upon completion of the further study, the PC should approve response option a, b, or d above.

The SSPC or SGPC Chair shall ensure that the approved committee response is conveyed to the proposer within thirteen months of receipt by the Manager of Standards (MOS). If options a or b is approved, the proposed change shall be sent out for public review in accordance with Procedures for ASHRAE Standards Actions (PASA).
Publication of New Edition 

Publication approval of a new edition of a standard or guideline under continuous maintenance shall occur within five years of the prior publication date.  The new edition may be a complete revision or shall incorporate any addenda approved for publication since the publication of the previous edition.  Timing of the publication of a new edition that only incorporates previously approved addenda is determined by the SSPC or SGPC Chair in consultation with the MOS. 
Withdrawal of Standard

If the SSPC or SGPC determines that the standard, addendum or guideline is no longer appropriate, the PC may recommend that it be withdrawn. 

